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Langley Hall for hire 
§ Single event bookings and regular hire 

§ Main Hall will seat 100 people 

§ Small meeting room also available 

§ Facilities, including 8ô long tables 

  -Kitchen with full oven, serving hatch to Hall 

  -Wheelchair access 

  -Enclosed garden 

  -Toilet for the disabled, and baby changing. 

Tel: 01344 867383;  

Email: btm-admin@tiscali.co.uk 

MENõs 
GROUP   
Get-together                
If you fancy a 

drink, a meal and a chat join us at The Old 

Manor at 8pm on the 1st Thursday in the 

month.   Tel: Neal Williams 07749 713355. 

/ha9п!²![YΚ/ha9п!²![YΚ  
Generally on the third Friday of the month 
for about an hour from 10.30am. 

14 April: from 
Savernake Park 
(bluebells); and on   
19 May:  Shepherd 
Meadows, Sandhurst 

(riverside). More 
information from               
Richard on 01344 
860394 or 
07572813830,  
if youôd like to join  
in a gentle stroll in pleasant company! 

EASTER SERVICES ...EASTER SERVICES ...  
Maundy Thursdayñ13 April 
10.00am  Maundy Thursday Service in Langley Hall 
8.00pm    Maundy Thursday Service at Holy Trinity 
9.30pm ï Midnight.  The Watch at Holy Trinity 
Good Fridayñ14 April 
10.00am  All Age and Childrenôs Activity in Langley Hall 
2.00pm    Good Friday Service at Holy Trinity 
7.30pm    Evening Service at Holy Trinity 
Easter Dayñ16 April 
5.00am    Vigil & Dawn Eucharist at Holy Trinity 
8.00am    Said Holy Communion at Holy Trinity 
9.15am    Easter Family Communion, Holy Trinity 
11.00am  Easter Communion at Holy Trinity 

10.30am Sunday 16 April: 

Mosaicôs Family Service on 

Easter Day at The Parks Communi-

ty Centre, followed by a Community  

Easter Egg Hunt at 11.30am. 

BACK PAGE FRONT COVER 
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Bracknell Team Ministry HOW TO CONTACT US  

Ministers E-mail:  

        Revôd Jim Barlow, Mission Priest barjimlow@googlemail.com  07775356652 

        Revôd Les Jesudason, Team Vicar ljesudason@outlook.com  01344 304973  

Wardens  

Russell Goodburn, Parish Warden rgoodburn69@hotmail.com 07896672036 

Shirley Taylor, Parish Warden shirleytaylor1946@btinternet.com 01344 774778 

Church Officers  

Linda Edwards, Parish Administrator btm-admin@tiscali.co.uk 01344 867383 

Sally Evans, Financial Administrator btm-finance@talktalk.net 01344 867383 

Treasurer - Vacancy btm-finance@talktalk.net  

PCC Secretary - Vacancy btm-secretary@talktalk.net  

Tim Dorrington, Electoral Roll Officer bracknell.electoral.roll@gmail.com   

Mosaic Services, events, etc  mosaic.bracknell@btinternet.com  

Ian Hughes, 
Bible Reading Fellowship Notes 

ian-hughes3@sky.com  

Sally Hamblin, Editor, BTM Magazine magazine@bracknell-parish.org  

Clergy Surgery Saturdays 9.30-11, Langley Hall, The Ring RG12 1HD  

For Planned Giving Contact a Church Warden  

Parish Office  Open 9am-12noon excluding weekends 
Langley Hall, The Ring, Bracknell RG12 1HD; btm-admin@tiscali.co.uk; 01344 867383   

Visit our website - for Holy Trinity and Mosaic - at www.bracknell-parish.org 

Please take a 

magazine for 

anyone you 

know who is 

unable to get to 

church. 

Magazine copy due dates: 
For June / July 2017 - 12 May 

For August / September - 14 July 
 

Please e-mail to  

magazine@bracknell-parish.org 

Annual Parish                        
Church Meeting 

Wednesday 5 April 2017 
In the Langley Hall. 
7.45pm Coffee/Tea 

8.00pm Meeting starts. 
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LETTER FROM THE CLERGY       
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It is great to see the daffodils, planted at Harvest, now in full bloom around the church, 
a sure sign that we must be somewhere in Lent / Easter in the church calendar. 
All around the world and through history people have celebrated the coming of spring, 
the return of life after the winter.  And you may hear people say that the Christian 
Easter is just another version of those celebrations, but I would challenge that. 
It is true that the name óEasterô and some aspects of popular celebration have been 
taken over from older customs.  That is not a problem in itself.  As Pope Gregory wrote 
to the first Archbishop of Canterbury, Augustine: Anything that is good and wholesome 
in local practice should be retained and used in service of the good news. 
No, the real difference has to do with what it is that we remember and celebrate.  It is 
not the endless cycle of nature renewing itself every year.  Nor is Jesus the same as a 
god like Tammuz or Adonis, whose death and return were linked with the return of 
spring in the Middle East.  In fact if you read those stories, though very interesting, 
they are not very similar to Jesus at all. 
Jesus is a historical individual, who lived and died once and once only, at a definite 
point in time and in a definite place.  His disciples and others were well aware of the 
myths of Tammuz and others but they never made that connection. Instead they came 
to understand that the man they 
knew, a man they had shared food 
with, who had taught them and 
shown them amazing things and 
who they had seen dragged away to 
his death, was Godôs anointed one.  
More than that, as Paul says, ñhe was declared with power, through the spirit of           
holiness, to be the Son of God by resurrection from the deadò (Romans 1.4).               
Resurrection; not just return or renewal, not even just re-animation of a body, but 
something awesome and powerful, a new mode of existence which reveals to us that 
there is an entirely different possibility for our lives.  That possibility takes us out of the 
endless cycle of seasons and time.  It is like an arrow pointing, in a direction previous-
ly unknown, beyond the four dimensions in which we have our ordinary being.  
When Paul says it was powerful, worked by the Spirit, he is saying that this is not just 
an event that happened to someone else, a character in the history books.  It is some-
thing that catches us up in it, a flame that kindles other flames; a light that still shines 
brightly and which can only increase.  Paul again: ñWe all with unveiled face, behold-
ing as in a mirror the glory of God (Jesus) are being transformed into the same image, 
from glory to glory, by means of the Spiritò (2 Corinthians 3.18).  
When I hear those words I want to unveil not just my eyes but also 
my heart and throw the doors open to receive the light of Easter 
dawn.  How about you?  God bless, Jim 
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Holy Trinity Report                 by Shirley Taylor, 12 March 2017           
If you missed the 9.15am service on 26 February, you missed a won-
derful service led by our young people. Who would have believed you 
could have a talk about pancakes and their ingredients that would be so 

thought provoking.  Thank you Jade, Michelle and the Youth Breakfast Group. We 
look forward to the next one. 
This morning was Team Maintenance morning and as I walked 
around the grounds the sun was shining and what a beautiful 
sight it was to see the spring flowers coming up; many of the daf-
fodils were planted by the Childrenôs Church last year and they 
make a lovely splash of colour.  Thank you to all the people who 
give their time either on the Maintenance mornings or during the 
week to help keep our church grounds looking nice. We have 
quite a lot of visitors who come and sit on the benches and eat 
their lunch. It is good to see the grounds being used, and people have commented on 
how lovely and peaceful it is. 

We have five new large-print hymn books. Please do ask the sides-
people if you would prefer to use one of these, also if you need a larger 
printed service sheet. We have a few but can always print more. Thank 
you for the donation of three books. 

Rt Revd Dr Steven Croft, the Bishop of Oxford, visited the Bracknell 
Deanery and the Clergy Chapter. The day started with worship at 
Holy Trinity before the meeting, followed by lunch, and then commu-
nity visits. In the evening, there was an open invitation to all in the 
deanery to meet Bishop Steven at The Priory in Ascot to hear about 
him, his family, and his vision for the Oxford Diocese for us all to be-
come more contemplative, compassionate, and courageous and become more Christ
-like. You can read Bishop Stevenôs blog on the Oxford Diocese website, or follow 
him on Twitter. 

Ranelagh School had their Ash Wednesday service at Holy Trinity, and 
there were two other services in the Parish - one for the Harmans Water 
Anglican congregation at St Paulôs URC Church in the morning, and the 
other at Holy Trinity in the evening. We were reminded about the beginning 

of Lent and what it means.  
Midweek Special Occasion Services   The next ones will be during 
Holy Week. Why not try and follow Christôs journey from Palm Sunday to Easter Sun-
day; it is the most important week of the Christian year.                   

The confirmation preparation groups have begun, and our candidates will 
be confirmed and celebrate the Eucharist at our joint 10am service on  
23 April.  Please join us in church and for coffee in the Hall afterwards. 

 

APCM Our Annual Parish Church Meeting will be held on 5 April in the Langley Hall 
at 7.45 for refreshments, 8pm the meeting.  This is your opportunity to hear what is 
happening in your Parish, how the town centre ministry is developing, and ask ques-
tions about the life of your church.  The elections are held for Parish Wardens, PCC 
members, and Deanery Synod members. These are the people who represent you, the 
congregations.  If you would like to know more about any of this do speak to a member 
of the Clergy, PCC or the Wardens.  Perhaps you would like to offer your 
time and talents by volunteering in some capacity for the church and/or 
community - please let us know what interests you. A big óthank-youô to 
all our volunteers, we could not run the Parish without you. 

Roof  (see also p.20)  We are still waiting for authorisation from the 
Diocesan Advisory Committee and the Chancellor regarding the Faculty to start the 
next phase of our roof works. We hope to hear soon.  During the high winds, we had 
some damage to slates which have had to be replaced.  The Langley Hall roof flooded 
due to leaves and debris blocking the outlets and there is a damp smell which needs 
investigation. Thanks to Malcolm the roof outlets have now been cleared and water is 
flowing away.  

Team Maintenance Group  This 
small group continues to do a wonderful job 
trying to keep up with all the various jobs to 
be done around the buildings & grounds.  But 
more help is still needed.  Can you join them either on a Saturday morning (see dates 
in table) or at a time that suits you?  More information from Malcolm, tel: 774778 

Stewards for Holy Trinity Church Can you spare an hour to be a 
Church Sitter at Holy Trinity?  We especially need people on Saturdays.  One of the 
agreements with English Heritage in 2012 following their grant towards the 1st phase of 
roof repairs is that the church opens to visitors several days per year outside of normal 
service times.  It is so much nicer for visitors if someone is there to greet them and offer 
refreshments. Itôs also an opportunity for stewards to enjoy the peace and stillness of 
the church. Opening times: 1 April - 30 September. Saturdays 9am-5pm, Tuesdays 
9am-12 noon.      If you feel you could help, please contact Shirley or Malcolm Taylor.   
Tel: 774778, e-mail: shirleytaylor1946@btinternet.com 

 
 

 
 
 

Time and  
Talents 

8 April 9 September (8.30am-5pm) 

13 May 14 October 

17 June 25 November 

15 July  
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Baptisms 
January 
Anna Maria Stanciu, 
Oscar Speakman-Brown. 
February 
Isabella Wellington. 
March 
Autumn Stevens. 

Funerals 
January 

Alexander Edwards. 

February 

Gladys Austin, 

Daphne Billam. 

March 

Sheila Hughes, 

Henry Brabiner, 

David Ariss. 


